PRAYER LETTER WEDNESDAY JULY 11, 2012

GSBC <GSBC@sc.rr.com> Wed, Jul 11, 2012 at 3:39 PM
To: Seth Thompson <mrsetht@gmail.com>

--—-- Original Message —--- From: <Thecapeharts@cs.com>

To: <ringmire@alltel.net>; <russbaptist@wildblue.net>; <trinitybapchurch@juno.com>;
<bigb4pennstate@aol.com>; <obt3440@pbellsouth.net>; <j_borroughs @yahoo.com>;
<information@ebcwinchester.org>; <vjameson@PERKINSCENTER.ORG>; <nmbc1@zoominternet.net>;
<blbrunner@juno.com>; <nhbc33@yahoo.com>; <Templebaptist1@juno.com>; <pastorgilmore@hotmail.com>;
<redstart96@att.net>; <elwd1@verizon.net>; <oldtymer70@verizon.net>; <carllaurie@att.net>;
<kylrose1980@yahoo.com>; <Harborbaptistchurchwms@juno.com>; <electspec3149@yahoo.com>;
<Will_George@deanfoods.com>; <normaj50@aol.com>; <pastorrick@franklinchurchdarlington.com>;
<GSBC@sc.rr.com>; <ishmacm@gmail.com>; <missionupdates@rosedalebaptist.org>;
<ebcwrights@aol.com>

Sent: Saturday, July 07, 2012 5:33 PM

Subject: Prayer Letter

Spring / Summer 2012
Dear Praying Friends,

Our weather has been hot and dry, averaging around 90 degrees. We have had
very little rain. Please pray for rain.

We held an activity at an orphanage at the end of April. This orphanage is
state run and is about 15 minutes from our village. We are hoping to have
more activities at the orphanage in the future, but this requires us to obtain
permission again from the social senices. As of now, we have not received
approval to have any more activities. Please pray for this door to open for
us.

During the children's Easter week vacation, we had spring day camp. There
were 14 children and teens who attended.

Our church senices and activities have been averaging around 25 over the
past month, with 66 different children who have attended during this same
time period. Costel and Lenuta continue to attend faithfully. Please pray for
more of the children to attend faithfully, and for more adults to attend.

We had our first summer day camp this past week. There were 20 who

attended, 10 boys and 10 girls. We are planning to have another day camp toward the
end of the summer. Several of the children attended camp for the first

time.

This year, we will not be taking our children to the camp in Bihor like we

did last year. We are trying to keep our expenses down, so we can hopefully
apply some monies toward the multi-purpose building project. Having day

camps at our location saves us money. It also allows more children to attend
camp. Bihor is 12 hours away by van, and gasoline here in Romania is about $7 a



gallon.

We have received $1550 toward the multi-purpose building. Please pray for
the rest of the needed funds to come in quickly. Right now, we are receiving
a good exchange rate against the Romanian currency. In fact, it is the
highest exchange rate we have had since we arrived in Romania in 1999. This
allows us to purchase materials at a lower price.

Marianne will be having abdominal surgery within the next few weeks. Please
pray that everything will go well.

Please pray for our support needs. We need $825 more per month to be fully
supported.

Praises:
1. For the opportunity to have an activity at the orphanage
2. For the $1550 we have received toward the multi-purpose building

Prayer Requests:

For an open door to do further activities at the orphanage
For rain

For the $31,500 needed for the multi-purpose building
For faithful attendance

For Marianne's health needs and upcoming surgery

For our need of additional $825 monthly support

ok wd=

Sening the King of Kings,
Bob and Marianne Capehart
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